
Vice  President  Hussein  Al
Sheikh  welcomes  New  York
conference  statement  calling
for recognition of Palestine
and end to war
Ramallah, July 30, 2025 – Palestinian Vice President Hussein
Al Sheikh welcomed the New York conference statement issued by
the group of participating countries, which called for the
recognition of the State of Palestine, the revival of the
political  process  based  on  the  two-state  solution,  the
restoration of international legitimacy, the cessation of the
war in the Gaza Strip, and the immediate delivery of aid
without any obstacles.

Al Sheikh affirmed the commitment to what was stated in the
letter of His Excellency President Mahmoud Abbas to both His
Excellency  President  Macron  and  His  Royal  Highness  Crown
Prince Mohammed bin Salman Al Saud.
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